
We look forward to visiting with you at Parent-Teacher Conferences on Monday, 

November 1st & Thursday, November 4th.  When we conference with you, we 

may discuss: 

Topics we have learned and what we plan to do next in our classes. 

Your child’s strengths and examples of those strengths, as well as areas for 

growth and examples. 

Questions or comments you may have about your child’s progress, homework, 

and how you can help at home. School will be dismissed at 12:15 p.m. on 

Thursday, November 4th for K-4 students. No School for PK 4 students that 

day.  Friday, November 5th students will not have school, staff will have PD. 

**Reminder: Fundraiser Pick up is Thursday, Nov. 4th 3:30 pm-6:30 pm.            

All items must be picked up at this time.** 

Parent Teacher Conferences 

Mason City Community Schools 

Jefferson in November 

 

SCHOOL HOURS: 

M  T  Th F 

K-4: 8:05 am—3:00 pm  

 

 Wednesdays 

K-4: 8:05 am—1:40 pm 

 

Breakfast and inside    

supervision starts             

at 7:45 am 

 

SCHOOL PROGRAMS: 

*3rd Grade: Nov. 18 

*2nd Grade: Dec. 9 

*1st Grade: March 10 

*Kindergarten: April 21 

All programs are at 6:00 

p.m. in Jefferson gym. 

Doors open at 5:45 pm 

 

2021 

Notes from the Nurse 

When should I keep my child home from school? Please keep your child home 
with any signs of a communicable condition such as: 

• An undiagnosed rash or skin sore 

• Red eyes with drainage or crusting on the eyelashes 

• Fever of 100 F or more 

• Continuous coughing 

• Vomiting or diarrhea 

• Headache, earache, or other discomfort 

• Symptoms of Covid-19 (see MCCSD COVID Attendance attachment) 

Following any fever, vomiting, or Diarrhea, a child should remain home for 24 

hours. For questions about if your child is well enough to attend school, please 

contact the school nurse. A helpful 24/7 resource is Mercy Family Health Line 

at 641-428-7777.  Stay well! 

Remember that vision and dental screening are due by December 1st for your 

kindergarteners. Also please turn in the vision forms for your 3rd grader by De-

cember 1st, if you haven’t already. 

Cold Weather Clothing 

As our North Iowa weather continues to change, students need to dress 

appropriately to play outdoors.  Students will go outside for recess if the 

temperature is above 0º or the combined temperature and wind chill is 

above –10º.  Fresh air and outdoor activity stimulates the brain process, 

so students will be expected to go outside for recess, please be sure 

they leave home appropriately dressed for outside activity. 



Jefferson/Mohawk Clothing order is here!  See the attached order form.  Orders are all on-line 

through Decker's Sports.  Just click the QR code for an order form.  Last day to order is Sunday, 

Nov. 14th. 

Please mark your calendars to attend our next Jefferson PTO meeting on Monday, November 8 

at 6:30 p.m. in the IC. 

Our PTO minutes and monthly newsletter are posted on the Mason City Community Schools web-

site each month. You may access by going to  www.masoncityschools.org  click on DOCUMENTS 

in the menu along the top and click on Jefferson Elementary.  

Don’t forget to download the new BoxTops for Education App so 

you don’t have to cut out and collect BoxTops anymore, just scan 

your receipt.  

It’s free and very easy!  

 

Important Dates in November 

Jefferson PTO Corner 

*November 1  K-4 Conferences 4:00-7:30 p.m. 

*November 4  12:15 p.m. Early Dismissal K-4 -- NO PK4 

*November 4  K-4 Conferences 1:00-7:30 p.m. 

*November 4  Fundraiser Pick-Up 3:30–6:30 pm 

  (**All items must be picked up this night**) 

*November 5  No School for ALL students—Staff PD 

*November 8  Jefferson PTO 6:30 p.m. in IC 

*November 11  Picture Retakes (Date Changed) 

*November 18  3rd Grade Music Program 6:00 pm 

*November 18-19 No School for PreK—Parent Teacher Conferences 

*November 24-26 Thanksgiving Break—No School for ALL students 

   and staff 
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Jefferson Elementary School 
1421 4th St SE 

Mason City IA 50401 

 

Principal: Lindsey Millsap 
641-421-4411 

Fax: 641-421-2011 

www.masoncityschools.org 

TWITTER:  

@Jefferson_MCCSD 

Child Abuse 

Any person who believes a student has been abused by a school employee may make informal con-

tact in the school district, or may go directly to a Level I investigator; Tom Drzycimski at 421-4400. 

Forms for filing complaints are available at the Superintendent’s office. 

Mealtime with Millsap & Proud Principal Certificate 

Every month each teacher nominates a student from their class who always does the right thing.  Mrs. 

Millsap will eat lunch with these students and send them a postcard.  We love to celebrate our posi-

tive role models! 



Counselor Corner 

New support groups are starting soon at Jefferson!  If you are interested in having your 

child participate in Changing Families group please contact me.  The goals of  the group are:  

• Help children cope with and adjust to a recent change in their family. 

• Realize they are not alone in their struggles with transition in the family. 

• Encourage, teach and normalize expression of their feelings in a positive way.  

• Teach age-appropriate skills to build self-esteem, self-confidence, and promote resiliency. 

Some other group topics that will be offered include:  

• Making and keeping friends 

• Grief/loss 

• Incarcerated Parents 

• Social Skills 

• Anger Management 

Contact me for more information or to refer your child for counseling services at school. 

Thank you! 

Sarah Despenas, M.S. 

School Counselor 

sdespenas@masoncityschools.org 

641-421-4411 

http://k4counselor.weebly.com/ 
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Enjoy Thanksgiving Break! 

PBIS—CARS Behavior 

We celebrated our great student behavior this past month with an all school assembly and pumpkin 

bowling!  Everyone had a really great time! 

Report Cards 

You will receive report cards two times each year.  One in January and one at the end of the school year.  

We will use conferences to update you on quarterly progress for your student.  As always we welcome com-

munication and will discuss any concerns. 


